
Dear Sir or Madam,                                         
 
Road Closure: St Marys Walk (19th), Champions Close (19th), Johns Close (19th), 
Isons Close (19th), Jacksons Way (20th), Ryecroft Lane (20th) 
 
I am writing to advise you of a Road Closure that will be happening shortly, in order to 
facilitate essential carriageway maintenance. 
At the time of this letter, currently scheduled to begin Tuesday 19th October 2021 for 
approximately three days – not weekend- (Dependent on Weather) – Carriageway 
Micro Asphalt Surface Treatment.  
 
Whilst the work is in progress, during operational hours, the road could be closed between 
approximately 7.30am to 6pm, and vehicular access will be restricted. In order for the 
contractor to complete the work with minimum disruption, it is essential that no vehicles 
are parked on the road. If you have particular access requirements, please speak to a 
member of the crew onsite who will be able to assist. Access to properties within the 
closure area will be possible, but are subject to working conditions, and delays are to be 
expected.  
Crews will be working in accordance with Covid 19 guidelines. 
 
These works are part of a larger program of works and are heavily weather 
dependent. Changes to dates are possible at very short notice. As there will be NO 
further letters regarding these works, please look out for the advanced notices on 
site or check CCC Social Media platforms https://twitter.com/CambsCC 
https://twitter.com/Cambs_Traffic as these will give the most up to date information; or 
contact our call centre or email as above. 
 
If you have any queries regarding the works, please use the above contact details or visit 
the CCC website for more information on Surface Treatments 
https://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/residents/travel-roads-and-parking/roads-and-
pathways/roadworks-and-faults/road-surface-treatment-schedule 
https://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/residents/travel-roads-and-parking/roads-and-
pathways/roadworks-and-faults/types-of-road-surface-treatment 
There will obviously be some noise and disruption associated with the work, and I 
apologise for any inconvenience that you may suffer. Thank you in advance for your co-
operation. 
 
Regards, 
 
Martin 
 
Martin Gowler 
Surface Treatment Manager 
 
Highways Service 
Place & Economy 
Cambridgeshire County Council 
 
0345 045 5212 
highways@cambridgeshire.gov.uk 


